PRESS INFORMATION
BRITAIN’S ELT COLLECTION INFRASTRUCTURE UNDER THREAT

Britain’s used tyre collections infrastructure is one of the most efficient and cost effective there is.  It collects car tyres for half the price charged in some parts of the eurozone and feeds them into a diverse and still evolving reprocessing infrastructure which few other countries can match, but all this is at risk.

In these difficult economic times collection prices are falling and  few businesses are now operating at acceptable levels of profitability.  Costs of course stay the same or go on rising.  Think about it.  Our end of life tyres have to be collected from tyre retailers and other premises, taken to licensed sites to be sorted and then a gate fee is required for their reprocessing.  Vehicles and their drivers are subject to load hour restrictions and there are fuel and wage costs to be met.  All for a declining few pence a tyre.

Prices of course are determined by markets and when the number of new tyres and vehicles sold shrink there are fewer used tyres to collect.  Our retailers in turn feel the same economic draft as the rest of us so they too look to economise.  Why not?

There are two good reasons why not.  The first is that the number of rogue collections appears to be on the increase and their activities are helping drive down prices that are already unsustainable for legitimate operators like TRA members.  The second is that these rogues will not be around for long, but sure as night follows day will leave a trail of unprocessed waste behind them.  In the meanwhile these enticing, but totally unsustainable offers of 40p or 50p a tyre will ensure that responsible businesses at the core of our recovery infrastructure are forced to shut up shop.

This leads on to another point.  The ‘environmental tyre disposal’charge which many, if not most tyre retailers charge the independent motorist seems in many cases to have become a revenue stream in its own right along with the valve, balance etc.  Fine as far as it goes, but in many instances now the lion’s portion of this is retained by the retailer.  Not so long ago there was great concern expressed that there would be strong consumer resistance to any recycling charge that exceeded the notional £1 barrier, but that has proved illusory.  In many parts of the country much higher amounts are being charged with the objective achieving a £1 handling fee which goes straight to the bottom line.
Legitimate tyre collectors are not greedy people, but they need to charge realistic prices for the genuine service they provide - it is not happening. 
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